

28/02/2025

## Crafternoons

Dear parent/carer,

We are thrilled to announce that Crafternoons are starting again! We hope this letter finds you excited and ready to unleash your creativity.

Crafternoons is a group designed for students between years 7-12 who are interested in having fun while building valuable life skills through craft activities. Our goal is to provide a space where you can engage in various crafts while developing essential skills that will benefit you in your personal and academic life.

We will be meeting twice a term, and each session will focus on a different craft that relates to a specific skill. Whether it is improving your social capacity, building resilience, managing your time, developing conversation skills, or working on teamwork, we have carefully selected crafts that will help you grow and develop as an individual.

Crafternoons will start back up on Tuesday 18th February 2025 (T1, Week 4). You can join onsite in Boardroom North from 2:30pm-3:30pm. Please see below for a specific timetable and event schedule.

Date: Tuesday 18th February 2025, Tuesday 25th March 2025, 20th May 2025, Tuesday, 24th June 2025, 5<sup>th</sup> August 2025, 16<sup>th</sup> September, Tuesday 21<sup>st</sup> October 2025 and 25<sup>th</sup> November 2025

Time: 2:30pm-3:30pm

Location: Open Access College – 1-37 Marden Road, Marden SA 5070

Room: Boardroom North

Students will need to arrive at 2:15pm and sign in at Student Services before meeting Youth Workers and making their way to Boardroom North. Students will be required to sign out at Student Services before leaving at 3:30pm.

To attend this event: Students will be required to organise their own way to and from Open Access College.

Return the completed consent form and media consent to Student.Services805@schools.sq.edu.gu by 17/02/2025.

Photos may be taken at this event and published on our website and Facebook page. If you have returned a media consent form at enrolment for 2025, you do not have to return another. You can check whether we have a media consent form on file via Daymap Connect Parent Portal.

During an incursion or excursion students are expected to keep their mobile devices switched off or on silent and store them in their bags unless instructed otherwise. For further information refer to our Mobile Phone Policy.

Please contact Phoebe Ware if you have any queries or concerns phoebe.ware441@schools.sa.edu.au or by telephone on 8309 3633.

Yours sincerely,

Phoebe Ware

Senior Youth Worker

Marden Campus

**Open Access College** www.openaccess.edu.au

1-37 Marden Road MARDEN SA 5070 Phone (08) 8309 3500 Fax (08) 8362 0045 Toll Free 1800 882 328 Courier: FAST

Port Augusta Campus

School of the Air

59 Power Crescent PORT AUGUSTA SA 5700 Reception (08) 8642 2077 Fax (08) 8642 3563 Toll Free 1800 018 287 Courier: PORT AUGUSTA



Deputy Principal